OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

Town of CORNISH, MAINE

Jan. 4, 1977

Regular meeting of selectmen - all members present

Letter received from Pattern Appraisail that the town was better than one third completed.

Voted to write the towns of Hiram and Parsonsfield and request payment of 1975 bill for their proportionate part for cleaning up the Cornish dump after contract with Mr. Normantis.

Voted to send Supplemental tax to Bradford Harmon for equipment, etc. which he purchased from Stoneridge for the year 1976.

Discussion on request of Dress Shop for a light to be installed somewhere along their street.

Voted to reimburse the Fair Committee for the expense incurred in cleaning up the hall, salt for removing ice on steps, etc. before holding the New Year dance.

Fpur members of the Kiwansis met with the selectmen to discuss further the possibility of using the basement of the Town Hall for their meetings.